

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS AGENDA ITEM REPORT

Requested Board Meeting Date: 11/12/2024

Date:

*= Mandatory, information must be provided

Click or tap the boxes to enter text. If not applicable, indicate "N/A".

*Title:

Pima County Regional Affordable Housing Commission

*Introduction/Background:

The Regional Affordable Housing Commission was established by the Board of Supervisors to make recommendations to the Board to increase the supply of housing across Pima County that is affordable, sustainable, safe, and promotes community prosperity.

*Discussion:

Commission membership includes representatives from incorporated cities and towns within Pima County. The City of Tucson would like to appoint Andrew Paredes, Community Development Administrator to replace Ben Carpenter as its representative. Mr. Paredes will finish the current term of Mr. Carpenter.

*Conclusion:

Appointment by the Board of Supervisors ensures that the composition as outlined in the Commission by-laws are maintained.

*Recommendation:

*Fiscal Impact:

Department Director Signature

Jurisdictional recommendation to appoint Mr. Paredes, City of Tucson to continue the work of addressing the housing needs of the community.

*Board of Supervisor District:

Department: Community & Workforce Development Telephone: 520.724.9638

Contact: Cassie Lundin Telephone: 724.9638

 $\mathcal{A} \cap \mathcal{A} \cap \mathcal{A} \cap \mathcal{A}$

Deputy County Administrator Signature:

County Administrator Signature: ______ Date: 10 Z ZIGH



City Manager's Office
Tim Thomure
City Manager
timothy.thomure@tucsonaz.gov

September 30, 2024

Jan Lesher County Administrator 115 N Church Ave, Suite 231 Tucson, AZ 85701

Subject: City of Tucson Replacing one representative to the Pima County Regional Affordable Housing Commission

In December of 2022, the City of Tucson chose Ben Carpenter as one of the three appointments to the Commission. At this time, we would like to replace Ben Carpenter with Andrew Paredes, Community Services Manager with Housing and Community Development.

Let me know if you have any questions regarding this request.

Sincerely,

Timothy M. Thomure, P.E.

City Manager